Selectboard Town of Weston P.O. Box 98 Weston, VT. 05161

The Town of Weston is seeking bids for snow removal from Town Office walkway. Additional sand may be needed throughout the winter months which can be obtained at the Town Garage as needed. Sand and/or salt is an effective and safe winter maintenance of the walkway. The walkway needs to kept clear of any accumulation of snow, Monday – Friday 8A.M. – 1 P.M. and any accumulation of snow over three inches thereafter.

Those who commit to the bid request must have the bids at the Town Office before 12:00 P.M. on **November 12, 2018** (the closing date for bids).

The Weston Selectboard members will be reviewing all of the bids at the November 13, 2018 selectboard meeting and will reject any or all that are not suitable for the municipal needs. All bids must be submitted in a sealed envelope, clearly labeled "Snow Removal on walkway at Town Office" and delivered to the town on office in person or mailed to:

Selectboard Town of Weston P.O. Box 98 Weston, VT. 05161

The bid request is to ensure that municipality has the best possible set of choices when the time to shovel the walkway occurs. Icey conditions may result in the use of winter salt on walkway, which the town will provide.

The Town of Weston Vermont reserves the right to waive any informality or to waive technical or legal deficiencies in, or reject any and all bids, or accept any bid deemed to be in the best interest of the town. The enclosed agreement seeks a commitment that extends through the current year until May 1, 2018.

If you have questions, comments, and/or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact Cheryl Barker at 824-6988, or via e-mail at selectboard@westonvt.org. We will keep you apprised of any developments, and since this has and will continue to be done primarily through electronic means please make sure we have an e-mail contact for you. Thank you again for your support and interest.

Certificate of Insurance must be on file at the Town Office before work can proceed.

The Town of Weston is an Equal Opportunity Employer.

The Town of Weston reserves the right to reject any or all proposals, to waive technical or legal deficiencies, and to accept any proposal that it deems to be in the best interest of the town.